




Item 8. 

Item 9. 

Item 10. 

Item 11. 

Item 12. 

The GIS Report was presented by Rafael Cruz, the Public Education Report was 
presented by April Castillo, and the Training Report by Joe Garcia. Motion was made 
by Mr. Prado to acknowledge the said Director's Report as presented by Mr. Davila, GIS, 
Public Education, and the Training Reports. Seconded by Mr. Garza. The motion carried 
unanimously. 

AT&T Report 
Mr. Ramirez reported that AT&T has completed with installation of new equipment, 
and is working on fiber installs as they are arriving so that they can be available in the 
network for all PSAPS. A motion to acknowledge was made by Mr. Aston. Seconded by 
Mr. Prado. The motion carried unanimously. 

Board Committee 
No report. Item was tabled. A motion to table was made by Mr. Prado. Seconded by 
Mr. De La Rosa. The motion carried unanimously. 

Legal Counsel Report 
Mr. Pequeno provided an update on the expenditure of CSEC SB8 Grant Funds in the 
amount of $5,275,636.56, with most of the funds already obligated. The biggest 
expenditures of the funds are for call handling equipment (CHE) and ESIN ET. There are 
a couple thousand dollars that were saved with the CHE project that will be allocated 
to GJS projects. Mr. Pequeno is currently working with Mrs. Chavez on contracts to 
obligate the remaining funds for GIS projects, and a Grant Application Amendment to 
submit to CSEC for their awareness and approval of the budget shifting. A motion to 
acknowledge legal counsel's report was made by Mr. Aston. Seconded by Mr. De La 
Rosa. The motion carried unanimously. 

Presentation of the Telecommunicator of the Year Awards, after the conclusion of this 
meeting (at which time, no action will be taken, but completion of "minutes" will be). 
A motion was made 10:49 A.M. by Mr. Aston to leave the meeting open for until the 
conclusion of the Awards Banquet. The motion was seconded by Mr. Garza. The 
motion carried unanimously. At this time, presentation was made for 
Telecommunicator of the Year and awards were handed out to the recipients. 

Adjournment. At 1:02 P.M., 4 of the 5 board members reconvened and a motion to 
adjourn the meeting was made by Mr. Prado. Seconded by Mr. De La Rosa. The motion 
carried unanimously. 

* * * 

Approved this 15th day of January, 2025. 

Approved:--��::::....:.:..::'-�..:....__;;:,__. lR..!........:.._��;r-----,---------­
Mario M. Prado, President of the Board of Managers 

Approved: --+/�ftuu.�i/tl_�l/'-1-------=--=--�--=---::--:-�------------­
kie;tinRa;;&:ez, Secretary of the Board of Managers 

* * * 
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